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Section 5.3 of S.L. 2025-27 (House Bill 576) does the following: 

• Allows the North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services (the Department) to provide 

a prospective adoptive parent a copy of their criminal history for purposes of reviewing or 

challenging the accuracy of the criminal history.  

• Allows the Department to provide a foster parent or a prospective foster parent a copy of their 

criminal history information for purposes of reviewing or challenging the accuracy of the criminal 

history. Public child placing agencies are required to have an employee on staff that is trained and 

certified to receive criminal history information.  

This section became effective June 27, 2025. 


